Lionwood Infant and Nursery School Telegraph Lane East Norwich NR1 4AN 01603 433 957 Head of School: Miss H Kingsley

Head of School: Miss H Kingsley Executive Headteacher: Mrs S Sawyer

officelians@istnorfolk.co.uk

## **Attendance**

03/09/19 to 06/09/19

**Cherry am - 82.52%** 

**Cherry pm - 96.88%** 

**Apple 93.62%** 

Damson - 95.19%

Pear - 86.17%

Holly - 93.18%

Maple - 95.65%

Cedar - 92.19%

Rowan - 94.79%

**Sycamore - 97.69%** 

Willow - 98.61%

Whole School

93.67%

**Target = 95%** 



# **Lionwood Infant and Nursery School Newsletter**



Monday 9th September 2019

## **WELCOME**

We hope you all enjoyed your summer break. A warm welcome to our new Reception and Nursery children who have settled in very well during their first week.

We also welcome back our Year 1 and Year 2 children and look forward to an enjoyable year with you all.

#### **ATTENDANCE**

If your child is unable to attend school due to illness, please call the Pupil Absence Line on 01603 433957 before 8am.

If your child has a medical appointment during school time, please let the school office know in advance and provide evidence (appointment card or hospital letter).

NO holiday absences are authorised during term time and we expect children to attend school on a regular basis. For any planned absences, a form must be obtained and completed by parent/carer and returned to the school office.

Your child will be bringing home a letter regarding 'Attendance at School and Legal Intervention'. Please take the time to read this letter that details the Government expectations of school attendance and interventions and penalties that will be considered around attendance concerns.

## PARENTS GROUP

Every Tuesday 9.00am to 11.00am at LIANS
Please feel free to drop in and join us for our weekly parents group.
A chance to meet other parents and get involved with school activities. We look forward to seeing you there.

## PARKING OUTSIDE OF THE SCHOOL

We would like to remind you that you should NOT park on the zigzag lines outside of the school. We monitor this regularly and any offence will be reported to the authorities.

## **DOGS OUTSIDE THE SCHOOL**

It has been reported that barking dogs are being left unsupervised outside the school gates whilst children are being dropped off in to school. This has been a frightening experience for some of our children. We request that dogs are not left outside near the school entrance during drop off any pick up times.

If you have any concerns regarding this matter, please let the school office know.

| Mon 9th Sept  | Tues 10th Sept                        | Weds 11th Sept  | Thu 12th Sept | Fri 13th Sept |
|---|---------------------------------------|---|---------------|---------------|
| Family Fun After<br>School Club (St<br>Matthews Church)<br>3.00pm to 5.00pm | Parents Group at<br>LIANS 9am to 11am | Community Café at St<br>Matthew's Church<br>9 to 10am |               |               |
| Mon 16th Sept   | Tues 17th Sept                        | Weds 18th Sept  | Thu 19th Sept | Fri 20th Sept |
| Family Fun After<br>School Club (St<br>Matthews Church)<br>3.00pm to 5.00pm | Parents Group at<br>LIANS 9am to 11am | Community Café at St<br>Matthew's Church<br>9 to 10am |               |               |

#### **FAMILY FUN AFTER SCHOOL CLUB**

(St Matthews Church)

#### Every Monday 3.00pm to 5.00pm

Free activities, free snacks, singing, stories and lots more. I Everyone can eat tea together - there's fresh fruit, hot dogs, pizza and bacon rolls!

Please come along - it's all FREE!

\_\_\_\_\_

#### **COMMUNITY CAFÉ**

(St Matthew's Church)

Every Wednesday 9am to 10am

Please come along for a morning tea/coffee.



## **ADULT BINGO**

Thursday 19th September 7pm to 9pm Pilling Park Community Centre

## JUNK MODELLING

If anyone has any food cartons or boxes that we can use for junk modelling, these would be gratefully received.

## **CONTACT DETAILS**

Please keep the school updated with any new contact details, including phone, email and address.

#### **HEADLICE**

We have had reports of head lice during the last week. Please check your child's hair and treat accordingly.

## **AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS**

Please look out for letters this week regarding after school clubs being offered this term.

Please note, there are limited spaces for each club and children are selected at random. If your child is selected for a club, a letter will be sent home to parents/carers with details.

## WELL DONE (GARDENING CLUB)

Well done to last year's gardening club who won a 1st prize in the regional gardening competition.

1st Prize - 'Record Diary'.

#### **NURSERY**

Any donations of trousers, socks and girls knickers would be gratefully received as spares for our nursery children.

Thank you.

#### **GDPR**

## (General Data Protection Regulations)

Due to data protection laws, we are unable to provide parents with class name lists for parties/invitations/cards etc.

Sorry for any inconvenience.